Kingsmills Primary School

Newsletter – December 2019
Open Day

[image: image1.wmf]Our Open Day will take place on Friday 6th December. The first session will be from 10:30am to 12 noon and the second session from 1:30-2:30pm. I would like to encourage as many parents as possible to come along to one of these sessions. This is a great opportunity to view your child at work and to join with us in promoting the school. Thank you to all those who have distributed flyers and to those who have agreed to come along to help with refreshments. I look forward to a wonderful day showcasing our school! 
Illness

As has been portrayed in the media, there have been several cases where schools have had to close because of illness. Many of our pupils also are unwell. In the interests of preventing any further spread of illness could I remind all parents of the guidance procedures from the Public Health Agency regarding infection control. If your child has a vomiting or diarrhoea illness, they should not return to school until 48 hours after their last episode and if they have flu they should not return to school until they are fully recovered.

School Christmas Dinner
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Our school Christmas dinner will be served on Thursday 5th December. This will be a festive occasion for all the pupils.

Arabian Nights

The P3-7 pupils will be going to Markethill High School on Friday 13th December to see their musical ‘Arabian Nights’. Further details will follow. 
After School Clubs: 
The last session of football training with Christopher this term will be on Tuesday 17th December. 

All other clubs will finish the week beginning Monday 9th December.

Christmas Concert
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This Christmas we will be having our concert on Wednesday 18th December at 7pm in Kingsmills Presbyterian Church Hall. All pupils will be taking part. There will be musical performances and the school will present the musical “Prickly Hay”. All family, friends and neighbours are welcome to come and join with us on this special evening. Details of costumes for this performance will be given out this week.
Secret Santa
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We are running our annual secret Santa gift exchange. We ask, if you want to take part, to spend approximately £5 per gift and that each gift is suitable for the age and gender of your child. The P6/7 class will be completing a random dip to find out the receiver of their gift. The gifts will be exchanged on Thursday 19th December. Please have gifts into school for Tuesday 17th December.
Newtownhamilton HS Carol Service
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The school choir will be participating at the Carol Service at Newtownhamilton High School on Tuesday 17th December at 10:30am. The choir will be singing and one child will be reading. The children will be back in time for lunch. 
Music Lessons
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The last fiddle and tin whistle lesson this term will be on Wednesday 18th December; they will recommence with Keith on Wednesday 8th January.

Piano with Kerry will finish on Thursday 5th December and will recommence on Thursday 9th January.
Polling Station

School will be closed on Thursday 12th December as it is being used as a polling station.

Christmas Post
The Christmas Post-bag is now in operation and the post deliveries have started!! 

The children can post their cards and these will then be delivered to each class.
Friends of Kingsmills Association 
The PTA will be running their annual Christmas Hamper competition for the children. They have put together several hampers full of Christmas goodies for the classes. 
The squares will go on sale on Monday 9th December and will cost £1 each.

I would like to thank all those parents who have generously donated items as prizes for these competitions and thank 
you all in advance for your support in these fundraising activities. 

School Council

Our School Council will have a tuck shop on Friday 20th December. Following the success of their last tuck shop, the pupils are keen to run this venture again. This is a fantastic opportunity for them to learn about running a small business – they are keen to reinvest the profits they have made!
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Shoebox Appeal 

Mrs Ruth Agnew came to collect the Christmas shoeboxes on Wednesday 12th November. Together there were 30 shoeboxes collected. This is a tremendous effort. Thank you, as always, for your generosity in supporting this charity. 
Kingmills Kiddies
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There will be no Kingsmills Kiddies on Friday 6th December because of our Open Day. Their last session for this term will take place on Friday 13th December when they will have their Christmas Party. Please encourage all mothers and carers to come along and join the fun!
School will finish for all children at 
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12 noon on Friday 20th December 2019.
This will be a Christmas jumper/non-uniform day.
NOTE- School will reopen for pupils on Monday 6th January 2020.
Grand Opera House

[image: image11.png]


Our annual trip to the Grand Opera House to see this season’s musical will take place on Friday 10th January. This year it the musical is ‘Beauty and the Beast’. Further details to follow.
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Breakfast Club

Our Breakfast Club continues each morning from 7:30am until 8:25am. 
School closures
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If school has to close due to adverse weather, it will be announced through our website www.kingsmillsps.co.uk and we will contact parents by our text messaging service and our Facebook page. Information for parents regarding reasons for school closures, such as weather, electricity failure etc. is available on the NI Direct website at www.education-ni.govuk/publications/checklist-exceptional-closure-schools  

May I take this opportunity to wish our entire school community a Merry Christmas and a peaceful and blessed New Year.
Kind regards
H L Wright (Acting Principal)
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